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To the Commission:

Thank you for inviting me to testify about this important issue.  I have lived in Westchester for 27 years and in Hastings for 17 years. I have worked in the Northwest Bronx, and my son and his family live in the Bronx.  Since 2001 I have a member of the Concerned Families of Westchester, a grassroots peace and justice organization; and it is from these perspectives that I would like to comment on the proposed changes to CD 16.

I believe that the bonds connecting lower Westchester with the North Bronx are strong and growing, and that the boundaries for CD 16 should remain approximately as they are.  The proposals that I have seen that would move the district substantially to the north would change the character of the district dramatically, and to the detriment of many thriving communities of interest.

In recent years the focus of Concerned Families of Westchester – with its dozens of active members and a Newsletter and Facebook presence of more than 1,000 people – has included issues of immigration, racial justice, war & peace, and the Climate Crisis.  These are federal or national issues, not the proxy of local, county, or state government.  Thus the “communities of interest” around these issues are not determined by the north-south river and highway systems of Westchester, but by the combined and intersecting concerns of people working to address these dangers to our well-being.  In each of these issue areas mentioned above, we observe that networks of natural allies and communities of concern stretch southward from Westchester into the North Bronx, and much less so northward into mid- and upper-Westchester.

In our experience, the communities of interest stretching southward from Hastings and Yonkers into the North Bronx reflect in part changing demographics and migration patterns, but they also reflect the awakening of naturally allied communities to the opportunities of common work.

I think it is fair to generalize, and to say that a great many people in southern Westchester, including members and friends of Concerned Families of Westchester, value living where we do because we value and welcome the emergence of the excitement and material benefits of living in an increasingly multi-cultural environment.  Maintaining CD 16 approximately where it is now would enhance and enrich the lives of our communities.
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